
 

 

 

    VOL 50   Issue 16 

 Meeting Date: 25/10/2022  

 

Hello ! 

A shortish musing bulletin this week as our last meeting was by 
zoom, and although I think that zoom is an amazing tool 
(remember, it got us through COVID) but it’s difficult to properly 
connect with our fellow Rotarians this way.  

Lets all of us get behind Keith and the Dynamic Duo and round 
up as many as we can for the Trivia Night, the numbers at this 
stage don’t look too bad at all but the target is 100 and this 
should be achievable. 

John T. and myself did a maintenance cardboard removal at Lo-
cal 2 Community during the week, there are some great plans in 
store for this very worthy charity, including modifying the 20 ft. 
container to make a type of recreational room, some paving and 
another cleanup to make a small garden area . We also need to 
organise a tip run as there is a fair bit of, shall we say, crap to get 
rid of, plus a heap of hand sanitiser which may be well beyond its 
use by date.  

It would be great to get our sign out the front of the shop as their 
major sponsor. 

 

See you all next week 
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The Four Way Test 

Is it the TRUTH? 

Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it Build Goodwill & better Friend-
ships 

Will it be Beneficial to all concerned 



 

 
 

Welcome to Haven Hair Co. previously 

known as Hair on Barkly, Hairdressers of  

Mornington.  

Do you have a problem with your hair? Do 

you just want to sit down for a few  

moments and to talk to somebody about it? 

 

Located at Shop 3/74, Barkly St.   

Mornington, VIC  3931  

Call for appointment  03 5975 2397 

 

 
 

Wells Automotive are an Australian owned 

and operated workshop servicing our local 

community of Mornington and are part of 

Australia’s largest independent network of  

mechanical workshops, proudly backed by 

the biggest name in the business - Repco. 

 

Located at 5 Progress St Mornington, 

VIC  3931. Call for service -  03 5977 0866 

 
 

Frankston North Rotary are 

proud to introduce and recom-

mend our Bulletin Sponsors:              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Apologies: 

 

Bev Unitt 

Tony Spring 

David Brook 

Ron Cook 

Linda Tinney 

Eric Neill 

Leave of Absence: David Cahill  
 

Guests: Nil 

Zoomers: 16 Rotarians 

MILESTONES:  

Birthdays: Nil 

Rotary Anniversaries: Simon Gillham - 25 Oct 2017 

Wedding Anniversaries: Nil 

 

 

Words of Wisdom 

Nine tenths of wisdom consists in being wise in 

time.  

Theodore Roosevelt 



Announcements 

President Simon 

Ian welcomed Club Members on Zoom,  He thanked Kaye and her workers at the Bunnings bbq 

last Sunday. 

Deputy Secretary David 

So far we only have one nomination for the Nomination Committee to join the ex-officio members 

to nominate key office bearers to be elected for the next Rotary Year, at the upcoming AGM .  We 

need more nominations to ensure we get a balanced committee to perform this important task.. 

PE Maree 

These are the items needed for one trachoma 

bag. We are aiming to provide 30 trachoma bags 

so there a lot more supplies needed.  We have 

had some generous donations of hair care prod-

ucts for the 30 bags, but need many other items to 

fill those bags. We will do a tally of the items still 

needed to fill those 30 bags and distribute that list 

to Club Members.  We ask you to source those 

items needed, either by seeking donations from 

contacts you may have or by purchasing a few 

needed items each time you go supermarket 

shopping. 

John Tame 

The shelter for Ballam Park has been ordered and erection should commence in 4 – 5 weeks. 

Frankston Council have advised they are waiting on information from Vic Roads to ascertain what 
help council can give to the banksia project without council being responsible for the permanent 
upkeep. Ross has ordered more plants from growers to be ready for the growing season in Au-
tumn. In the meantime, he has purchased more plants which the club has paid for. 

Maree Hutchins arranged for mulch and soil from Daisy Downs for the project, but soil is not re-
quired and Vic Roads are supplying mulch. 

We have removed two lots of cardboard from Local 2 Community. John visited Tuesday to ascer-
tain exactly what they needed for the Container renovation and other works for storage. David Ca-
hill also visited to advise what was needed by them to make it ready for David to install the coffee 
machine. 

On Wednesday John and Simon removed another load of cardboard to the tip. 

Jan Cahill had made another 30 Beanies  

Keith Hopkins 

The recent Bunnings bbq was a great success thanks to Kaye and her team.  We are planning an-

other Bunning bbq at their Carrum Downs store on10 Dec.  Please support this event. 

We have approached the other Clubs in our Cluster to participate in a joint Fundraising event. 

Maureen Gillham 

Don’t forget our long standing project of donating $100 to Polio Plus.  This can be done by obtain-

ing a tuse from Geoff Magor to accumulate youe loose $2 coins, or by making a direct $100 dona-

tion to our Club Account. 

David Hanlon 

David Brook is to organize a business breakfast targeting small business in Carrum Downs. 



A Message from the DG 

 

Rotary Relief -Victorian Floods 

In recent days we have seen continual reports of terrible flooding in many parts of regional 
Victoria and metropolitan Melbourne.  Many Rotarians in our District have family and 
friends badly affected by these floods. 

 As People of Action we are determined to do our part to help the victims and vulnerable 
people who have been impacted. We are also mindful that our support is best directed via 
our fabulous connections through Rotary Clubs and via Rotary Australia World Community 
Service (RAWCS). 

 I am very pleased to announce that having received a recommendation from the District 
Emergency Management committee, the D9820 Board has approved a payment of $10,000 
from the D9820 Disaster Relief Fund to be sent to the RAWCS Victorian Floods relief ap-
peal. 

 These funds were previously collected from Clubs in our District specifically to direct to dis-
aster relief. This is an appropriate and timely application of this money and I thank you for 
your past generosity to this Fund. 

  

District Wide Appeal. 

Many clubs in our District and individual Rotarians would like to assist and support flood 
affected communities. We have now established a District wide appeal, to which Clubs and 
individual Rotarians can contribute. 

  

Please consider at both Club level and individually, if you would like to donate. The account 
details for donations are below. All funds collected will be directed to the RAWCS National 
appeal for victims of Victorian floods. 

  

Donate to District 9820 Victoria Flood Appeal 

               Account name      District 9820 Disaster Relief Fund 

               BSB                       633 000 

               Acc                        137 927 174 

  

Direct Assistance 

We can also connect Clubs and Rotarians from District 9820 directly with Rotary Clubs in 
the impacted locations in Victoria. Clubs or Rotarians who would like to assist directly or 
provide hands-on help and support can register with our District 9820 Emergency Manage-
ment Team. 

  

Please contact or text:          

              PDG Janne Speirs  M: 0409 356 469  or  

              District Emergency Management Chairperson - Pearl Findlay-James  
   M: 0408 891 246 

 

Kind regards 

Paul 





 

RICK CROWHURST CABINETS P/L 

For all your cabinetry requirements, Archi-

tectural Joinery, Wall Units Kitchen, Vanities 

and Bars 

C  

Whether you’re looking for a modern or 

contemporary feel, or something more tradi-

tional , Rick Crowhurst Cabinets will be there 

to advise you through every stage of the 

process. 

 

Contact for a design and quote 

Located at Factory 5, 5 Vesper Drive 

Tony and Carla’s Travels 

 

 

 

 

Catching up with Car-

oline Rowett (nee 

Martin), an exchange 

student from Zimbar-

bee, now living in 

London.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Having Dinner at St. Ives in Cornwell 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.  

 

Future Events 

 

 

 

 Dates for your Diary 

01 November Cup Day - Meeting Cancelled 

05 November Trivia Night - Masonic Hall, Baxter 

08 November Fellowship Night - Con and Charles 

15 November  Zoom and Board Meeting 

22 November DG’s Visit - Partners Night  

29 November AGM 

06 December Chris Rich - PARC 

10 December Bunnings bbq  - Carrum Downs 

13 December Zoom and Board Meeting 

Abbeyfield Roster 

Twice Monthly on Wednesday mornings, starting at 9.30 am. min 2, max 4, volunteers 

        October 26th     November 9th 

     David Cahill      Eric Neill 

     Charles Mallia     Ron Cook 

  Ian McConnell     Ian McConnell 

 

  November 23rd     December 6th 

  Ron Cook      Con Demopoulos 

  Charles Mallia     Ian McConnell 

  Ian McConnell 

$ - Cashier Roster 

25th October     Colin Price 

8th November     Louise Welbourn 

22nd November    Louise Welbourn 

29th November    Ron Cook 

6th December     Ron Cook 

Next Meeting-25/10/2022 

Kaye Aitchison - “What makes me tick” 

Chairman: Brian Capon’ 



 


